

JUNE 4, 2012

HONORABLE THOMAS C. HOYE, JR., MAYOR COUNCIL PRESIDENT RYAN C. COLTON AND MEMBERS OF THE MUNICIPAL COUNCIL

PLEASE NOTE:

THE FOLLOWING COMMITTEE MEETINGS HAVE BEEN SCHEDULED FOR MONDAY, JUNE 4, 2012 AT 6:00 P.M. AT THE TEMPORARY CITY HALL AT MAXHAM SCHOOL, 141 OAK STREET, TAUNTON, MA. 02780, IN THE CHESTER R. MARTIN MUNICIPAL COUNCIL CHAMBERS

6:00 P.M.

THE COMMITTEE OF THE COUNCIL AS A WHOLE

BUDGET HEARINGS

GENERAL GOVERNMENT

1.	AUDITOR	#135
2.	TREASURER FORECLOSURE	#144
3.	TREASURER/COLLECTOR	#145
4.	TAX TITLE	#147
5.	CITY CLERK	#161
6.	PLANNING AND CONSERVATION	#175
7.	ENVIRONMENTAL COORDINATION	#196
8.	PARKING COMMISSION	#197

PUBLIC SAFETY

1.	POLICE	#210
2.	FIRE	#220
3.	SEALER OF WEIGHTS AND MEASURES	#244
4.	EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT	#291

EDUCATION

4	SCHOOLS	110.00
	SCHOOLS	#300

PUBLIC WORKS/FACILITIES

8. 9. 10.	STREETS & DRAINS SNOW REMOVAL	#400 #410 #421 #422 #423 #424 #433 #442 #443 #450 #480
HE.	ALTH & CITIZEN SERVICES	
1.	TAUNTON NURSING HOME	#520
2.	PERSONNEL/TRAINING	#549
CULTURE & RECREATION		
1.	PARKS, CEMETERIES AND PUBLIC GROUNDS	#630
DEBT & INTEREST		
1.	DEBT - LONG TERM (PRINCIPAL)	#710
2.	INTEREST – LONG TERM DEBT	#751
3.	INTEREST – SHORT TERM DEBT	#752
EMPLOYEE BENEFITS		
1.	NON-CONTRIBUTORY PENSION	#909
2.	PENSION FUND	#910
3.	WORKMEN'S COMPENSATION	#912
4.	UNEMPLOYMENT COMPENSATION	#913
5.	HOSPITAL & GROUP INSURANCE	#914
6.	MEDICARE	#915
7.	DISABILITY RETIREMENT	#916
8.	RISK MANAGEMENT	#945
9.	CLAIMS FOR DAMAGES	#946

RESPECTFULLY,

COLLEEN M. ELLIS

CLERK OF COUNCIL COMMITTEES



MUNICIPAL COUNCIL AGENDA CHESTER R. MARTIN MUNICIPAL COUNCIL CHAMBERS 141 OAK STREET, TAUNTON, MA 02780

JUNE 5, 2012 - 7:00 PM

INVOCATION ROLL CALL RECORDS

HEARING:

NONE

COMMUNICATIONS FROM THE MAYOR

APPOINTMENTS

COMMUNICATIONS FROM CITY OFFICERS

Pg. 1	Com. from Director, Department of Human Services – Requesting to apply for a grant
Pg. 2	Com. from Director, Department of Human Services – Requesting to apply for a grant
Pg. 3	Com. from Executive Director, Board of Health – Requesting re-approval of revolving account (existing flu clinic/nursing)
Pg. 4	Com. from Executive Director, Board of Health – Requesting re-approval of the revolving account (asbestos)
Pg. 5	Com. from Executive Director, Board of Health – Requesting re-approval of the revolving account (septic & professional consulting)
Pg. 6-10	Com. from Executive Director, Board of Health – Dumpster permitting regulation
Pg. 11	Com. from Director, Department of Human Services – Requesting an increase in hourly wage
Pg. 12-16	Com. from Charles Menard, Sr., Chairman, Taunton Municipal Airport Commission – Utilization of airport for flying model aircraft

PETITIONS

Constable License

Application submitted by Louis Borges, Jr. requesting a **RENEWAL** of his Constable License desiring to serve civil process.

Billiard Table License

Petition submitted by Barbeque Integrated Inc. 5104 North Orange Blossom Trail, Suite 104, Orlando, FL requesting a **RENEWAL** of their Billiard Table License –DBA-Smokey Bones Barbeque and Grill located at 1023 County Street, Taunton. (2 Tables)

Petition submitted by William J. Sanft, 15R Shores Street, Taunton requesting a **RENEWAL** of his Billiard Table License for Will-O-Bee, Inc. –DBA- Willy J's Pub located at 599 Winthrop Street. (1 Table)

Petition submitted by Alan Medeiros, Treasurer, requesting a **RENEWAL** of the Billiard Table License for the Italian Social Club of Taunton, Inc. located at 2 Columbus Boulevard, Taunton. (1 Table)

Petition submitted by Nancy Medas, 71 Disamar Road, Taunton requesting a **RENEWAL** of her Billiard Table License –DBA- Atlantic Café, Inc. located at 10 Plain Street, Taunton. (2 Tables)

Old Gold License

Petition submitted by George Frankovich, Sterling Inc. requesting a RENEWAL of the Old Gold License –DBA- Kay Jewelers located at 2 Galleria Mall Drive, Taunton.

Petition submitted by George Frankovich, Sterling Inc. requesting a **RENEWAL** of the Old Gold License –DBA- Belden Jewelers located at 2 Galleria Mall Drive, Taunton.

Discontinuance of DeWert Avenue

Petition submitted by Taunton Housing Authority and others requesting a discontinuance of DeWert Avenue as a public way in the City of Taunton. (Public Hearing Required)

Petition to Repair Disamar Road

Petition submitted by Michael Cyr, 81 Disamar Road, Taunton and others (22 signatures) requesting repair of Disamar Road as they state the road contains bumps, cracks and potholes.

Claim

Claim submitted by John Ring, 200 Richmond Street, East Taunton seeking reimbursement for damages to his automobile from hitting a pothole in front of 429 Richmond Street, East Taunton.

Miscellaneous

Decision of the Development Impact Review Board on the Petition for Departmental Site Plan Review for a gas station with convenience store at 240 Alfred Lord Boulevard, Taunton which is located in the Rural Residential District submitted by Mohamad Hamie. (Informational Only)

COMMITTEE REPORTS

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

ORDERS, ORDINANCES AND ENROLLED BILLS

NEW BUSINESS

Respectfully submitted, Rose Marie Blackwell

Rose Marie Blackwell

City Clerk



City of Taunton Department of Human Services

DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES 30 OLNEY STREET TAUNTON, MASSACHUSETTS 02780 Telephone (508) 821-1420 Fax (508) 821-1444

ANNE C. BISSON DIRECTOR

COUNCIL ON AGING 30 OLNEY STREET TAUNTON, MASSACHUSETTS 02780 Telephone (508) 821-1425 Fax (508) 821-1444

May 30, 2012

Mayor Thomas C. Hoye, Jr. and Members of the City Council Temporary City Hall 141 Oak Street Taunton, MA 02780

Dear Mayor Hoye and Members of the City Council:

The Department of Human Services has the opportunity to apply for a grant through the Executive Office of Elder Affairs/Formula Grant Program. The proposal for the FY 13 Executive Office of Elder Affairs Formula Grant will include the continuation of staffing for the Elder Outreach Program and the Senior Drop-In Center, continuation of instructors' salaries for the Fitness and Yoga programs and other expense categories including a volunteer recognition luncheon, travel and dues.

At this time, I respectfully request your permission to apply for the above grant at no cost to the City of Taunton.

Sincerely,

Anne C. Bisson

Director



City of Taunton Department of Human Services

2

DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES 30 OLNEY STREET TAUNTON, MASSACHUSETTS 02780 Telephone (508) 821-1420 Fax (508) 821-1444

ANNE C. BISSON DIRECTOR

COUNCIL ON AGING 30 OLNEY STREET TAUNTON, MASSACHUSETTS 02780 Telephone (508) 821-1425 Fax (508) 821-1444

May 29, 2012

Mayor Thomas C. Hoye and Members of the City Council City Hall 15 Summer Street Taunton, MA 02780

Dear Mayor Hoye and Members of the City Council:

The Department of Human Services received notification on May 29, 2012, of the possible availability of funding for the Phase XXX Emergency Food and Shelter National Board Program. The grant application is due to the Local Board at the Hunger Commission in New Bedford on June 14, 2012. At this time, the Department of Human Services respectfully requests permission to apply for this grant in the amount of \$20,000.00 at no cost to the City of Taunton. The Department of Human Services intends to request these funds to continue providing emergency rental and mortgage assistance for individuals and families in our community.

I thank you in advance for your approval of this request.

Sincerely,

Anne C. Bisson

Director



City of Taunton Board of Aealth

45 School Street Massachusetts 02780-3212 BOARD MEMBERS
DR. BRUCE E. BODNER
DR. C. NASON BURDEN
DR. JOSEPH F. NATES

HEATHER L. GALLANT, MPH, RS, CHO EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

ADAM S. VICKSTROM
ASSISTANT EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

May 30, 2012

Mayor Hoye and Municipal Council City Hall 141 Oak Street Taunton, MA 02780

Re: Existing Flu Clinic/Nursing Supplies Revolving Account

Dear Honorable Mayor Hoye and Members of Municipal Council,

I am sending this communication to request that you re-approve the existing flu clinic/nursing revolving account for the Board of Health for FY13. The parameters are set for this account to be used for flu clinic and nursing supplies and services necessary to meet duties. The Board of Health expects spending not to exceed the amount of \$30,000.00

Thank you for you assistance on this matter.

Respectfully,

Heather L. Gallant, MPH, RS, CHO



City of Taunton Board of Acalth

45 School Street Massachusetts 02780-3212 BOARD MEMBERS
DR. BRUCE E. BODNER
DR. C. NASON BURDEN
DR. JOSEPH F. NATES

HEATHER L. GALLANT, MPH, RS, CHO EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

ADAM S. VICKSTROM
ASSISTANT EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

May 30, 2012

Mayor Hoye and Municipal Council City Hall 141 Oak Street Taunton, MA 02780

Re: Existing Asbestos Permitting Program Revolving Account

Dear Honorable Mayor Hoye and Members of Municipal Council,

I am sending this communication to request the re-approval of the existing asbestos revolving account for the Board of Health for FY13. The parameters are set for this account to be used to maintain and pay for Board of Health environmental and inspectional program needs so that we may keep up with the additional equipment and training necessary for the program. The Board of Health expects spending not to exceed the amount of \$10,000.00

Thank you for you assistance on this matter.

Respectfully,

Heather L. Gallant, MPH, RS, CHO



City of Taunton Board of Acalth

45 School Street Massachusetts 02780-3212 BOARD MEMBERS
DR. BRUCE E. BODNER
DR. C. NASON BURDEN
DR. JOSEPH F. NATES

HEATHER L. GALLANT, MPH, RS, CHO EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

ADAM S. VICKSTROM
ASSISTANT EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

May 30, 2012

Mayor Hoye and Municipal Council City Hall 141 Oak Street Taunton, MA 02780

Re: Existing Consulting and Engineering Services Revolving Account

Dear Honorable Mayor Hoye and Members of Municipal Council,

I am sending this communication to request the re-approval of the existing septic & professional consulting revolving account for the Board of Health for FY13. The parameters are set for this account to be used for professional public health consulting and engineering services to meet Board of Health requirements, duties and obtain related necessary equipment. The Board of Health expects spending not to exceed the amount of \$70,000.00

Thank you for you assistance on this matter.

Respectfully,

Heather L. Gallant, MPH, RS, CHO



City of Taunton Board of Acalth

45 School Street Massachusetts 02780-3212 BOARD MEMBERS
DR. BRUCE E. BODNER
DR. C. NASON BURDEN
DR. JOSEPH F. NATES

HEATHER L. GALLANT, MPH, RS, CHO EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

ADAM S. VICKSTROM
ASSISTANT EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

May 31, 2012

City of Taunton Municipal Council Taunton Temporary City Hall 141 Oak Street Taunton, MA 02780

RE: Board of Health Dumpster Permitting Regulation

Dear Municipal Council:

Per your request, enclosed, please find a copy of the Taunton Board of Health Dumpster Regulations. The Board of Health has experienced chronic problems with overflowing dumpsters causing nuisances and potential public health issues within the City of Taunton. The Board enacted this regulation in order to be able to better track the owners of the dumpsters as well as the property owners that use dumpsters, in order to gain better compliance with the Sanitary Codes of the Commonwealth. This regulation helps to ensure that the owners of the dumpsters obtain a Solid Waste Haulers Permit and the property owners obtain the Dumpster Permit from the Board of Health. When the permits are applied for, the Board of Health obtains contact information for the parties involved and this allows everyone to be held accountable in the event that there is a nuisance issue with the Dumpster.

Additionally, a dumpster inspection is typically already conducted along with inspections of establishments that would normally have a dumpster, such as during food inspections.

Should you need more information, please feel free to contact this office. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Heather L. Gallant, MPH, RS, CHO



City of Taunton

Board of Health

45 School Street Massachusetts 02780-3212 BOARD MEMBERS
DR. BRUCE E. BODNER
DR. C. NASON BURDEN
DR. JOSEPH F. NATES

HEATHER L. GALLANT, MPH, RS, CHO EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

ADAM S. VICKSTROM
ASSISTANT EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

City of Taunton Board of Health

Dumpster Regulations

The City of Taunton Board of Health, in accordance with, and under the authority granted by Sections 31A and 31B of Chapter 111 of the General Laws of the Commonwealth of Massachusetts hereby adopted the following rules and regulations at a meeting of the Board held on February 7, 2012, effective March 1, 2012.

Dumpster Regulations and for the Storage, Removal, and Transportation of Garbage, Rubbish, Offal, or Other Offensive Substances

1. Definitions:

- A. Board: The Board of Health or its agent or designee.
- B. Dumpster: Any container (other than a conventional trash can with lid) used for the outside storage of garbage, rubbish, or refuse of any sort.
- C. User/Property Owner: Any individual, partnership, corporation, association, or other legal entity that contracts or request for the installation, maintenance, or servicing of a dumpster.
- D. Company/Corporation: Any individual, partnership, corporation, association, or other legal entity that contracts with or responds to requests from users by providing for the installation, maintenance, or servicing of a dumpster

2. <u>Licensing of Dumpster Companies/Contractors/ Waste Haulers</u>

- A. No company/contractor shall supply a dumpster service in the City for the purpose of storage, removal, or transportation of rubbish, garbage, offal, and other materials and substances without first obtaining a Waste Haulers Permit from the Board of Health.
- B. The company/contractor supplying the dumpster shall have the company and business telephone number conspicuously displayed on the dumpster.
- C. The dumpster company/contractor shall provide dumpsters in good working order at all times.



3. Permitting Dumpsters at Property Locations

- A. The user/property owner, at any location, that contracts the use of a dumpster less than 6 cubic yards must apply for a City of Taunton Board of Health Dumpster Permit. A separate permit must be obtained for each dumpster in use upon the property.
- B. All non-temporary permits shall expire at the end of the calendar year in which they were issued.
- C. Temporary permits will be issued to an individual for a period of time not to exceed fifteen (15) days, in connection with fairs, carnivals, or for other similar temporary needs. Such permit may be renewed for an additional (15) days, as the need requires, upon proper application. The individual shall comply with all the provisions within, applicable to the operation of the dumpster.
- D. The Board of Health may refuse an annual permit or temporary permit, if in its discretion, the size or capacity for the dumpster does not fulfill the requirements of the Board of Health.
- E. A fee of \$50.00 shall be paid upon application for all non-temporary dumpster permits. A fee of \$25.00 shall be paid upon applications for all temporary dumpsters. Failure to renew a non-temporary dumpster at the end of the calendar year will result in a \$50.00 late fee.

4. <u>Dumpster Use for All Dumpsters within the City of Taunton</u>

- A. All dumpsters in residential areas must be enclosed with a 6' stockade fence or a 6'chain link fence with privacy slats. Dumpsters in commercial areas, which are chronic offenders of this ordinance, will be, at the Boards discretion, required to enclose there dumpsters with a 6' stockade fence or a 6'chain link fence with privacy slats.
- B. Each dumpster must be located at a distance from the lot line so as not to interfere with the safety, convenience, or health of abutters or residents. Dumpster location must be approved by the Board of Health.
- C. All dumpsters must have lids that remain closed at all times when not in use.
- D. Each dumpster must be of sufficient size and capacity to eliminate overflowing, and the property owner or authorized agent of the premises utilizing the service must take appropriate action immediately to empty contents when full.
- E. Each dumpster must be situated so as not to obstruct the view of flowing traffic.

- F. It shall be the responsibility of the owner or agent whose property is being serviced to maintain the dumpster area free of odors, scattered or overflowing debris, and all other nuisances.
- G. The dumpster contractor shall have the dumpster deodorized when emptied or if necessary, washed or sanitized as directed or ordered of the Board of Health.
- H. All dumpsters shall display a clearly visible decal or stencil showing the name and business telephone number of the company/contractor that services the unit.
- I. These regulations apply to all dumpsters in the City of Taunton whether for residential, commercial, or industrial use.

5. Regulation Application, Modifications, Suspension, Revocation, and Waivers

- A. These regulations shall apply to all dumpsters used anywhere within the City of Taunton.
- B. Permits May be modified, suspended, revoked, or recalled by the Board of Health, after notice and hearing, for failure of the company/contractor, and/or property owner to comply with the provisions of this ordinance.
- C. The Board of Health may, by written decision, vary the application of any provision of these regulations with respect to any particular case, when the enforcement thereof would do manifest injustice; provided that any such decision of the Board of Health shall not conflict with the express purpose of these regulations. Any variance shall, while it is in effect, be available to the public during normal business hours in the Board of Health office.

6. Penalties

- A. Any person who violates the terms of these regulations shall be subject to a fine of \$25.00 for the first offense, \$50.00 for the second offence, and \$100.00 for each subsequent offense under the non-criminal disposition authorized by M.G.L. Chapter 40 Section 21D. Each day shall constitute a separate offense.
- B. Failure to renew a non-temporary dumpster at the end of the calendar year will result in a \$50.00 late fee.

10

The revised City of Taunton Dumpster Regulations was unanimously adopted by a vote of the Taunton Board of Health, after a public hearing on February 7, 2012, and will become effective as of March 1, 2012.

TAUNTON BOARD OF HEALTH

Bruce E. Bonner, M.D., Chairman

Date

Joseph F. Nates, M.D.

C. Nason Burden, M.D.



City of Taunton Department of Human Services

DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES 30 OLNEY STREET TAUNTON, MASSACHUSETTS 02780 Telephone (508) 821-1420 Fax (508) 821-1444

ANNE C. BISSON DIRECTOR

COUNCIL ON AGING 30 OLNEY STREET TAUNTON, MASSACHUSETTS 02780 Telephone (508) 821-1425 Fax (508) 821-1444

June 1, 2012

Mayor Thomas C. Hoye, Jr.
And Members of the City Council
Temporary City Hall
141 Oak Street
Taunton, MA 02780

Dear Mayor Hoye and Members of the City Council:

The Department of Human Services/Taunton Council on Aging receives two (2) grants to fund part-time employees to provide receptionist services in the Senior Center and outreach services to homebound elders of Taunton. The two receptionist positions, 18 and 19 hours per week, and three case worker positions, 18 hours each per week, have not had an increase in their hourly wage in five years. Both the Community Development Block Grant and Executive Office of Elder Affairs Formula grant will now allow for an increase of one dollar (\$1.00) per hour: Receptionist: \$8.50 per hour to \$9.50 per hour; Case Worker \$11.00 - \$12.00 per hour.

At this time, I respectfully request your approval to increase the hourly wage of the five positions beginning July 2, 2012.

I thank you for your continued support of the elders of Taunton.

Sincerely,

Anne C. Bisson

Director

12

TAUNTON MUNICIPAL AIRPORT

Westcoat Drive P.O. Box 441 East Taunton, MA 02718-0441 Phone (508) 821-2973 Fax (508) 821-3723

Office of the Commission:

May 25, 2012

Ms. Rose Marie Blackwell, City Clerk City of Taunton Temporary City Hall 141 Oak Street Taunton, MA 02780

RE: Utilization of Airport for Flying Model Aircraft

Dear Ms. Blackwell:

Regarding your communication of April 26, 2012 and at your request, we submit the following response:

- In or about the year 2005, the Taunton Municipal Airport Commission was approached by a group of individuals who enjoyed flying their model aircraft and who were recently displaced from using our city parks, inquiring if the Airport Commission would allow them to use the Airport grounds.
- Upon review of their request, the Airport Commission was able to approve this request and offered the group the use of an area adjunct to our 4-22 turf runways.
- On April 7, 2012, the Airport Manager notified the group that the Airport Commission had tentatively approved the startup of skydiving operations at the airport and as a result, it would be necessary to relocate the group to an area of the airport property where the club may continue to operate and enjoy their hobby. A copy of the notification letter is attached for your review.
- On or about April 26, 2012, the Airport Manager, upon learning of a discussion held during a recent City Council meeting regarding the use of the airport/model aircraft group, sent an email to City Councilor Sherry Costa Hanlon, Esq., in an effort to clarify the discussion and airport actions. A copy of the email and Councilor Hanlon's response is attached for your review.

13

• Since notification on April 7, 2012, a representative of the group has contacted the Airport Manager, been shown the alternative area and provided with a key to the gate for further review.

The Airport Commission fully supports all forms of aviation, including model aircraft enthusiast and operations. We hope that the available area is sufficient for their use and continue to welcome all to use the airport property to its fullest potential.

Thank you for the opportunity to response to your communication. We hope that the information provided not only clarifies the issue but serves as our response.

Respectfully,

Charles R. Menard, Sr. Charles R. Menard, Sr., Chairman Taunton Municipal Airport Commission

TAUNTON MUNICIPAL AIRPORT

Westcoat Drive P.O.Box 441 East Taunton, Massachusetts 02718-0441 (508) 821-2973

Office of the Commission:

East Taunton Rotary Wing Club c/o Robert Burgo 22B Staples Street East Taunton, Mass. 02718

April 7, 2012

Dear Bob,

The Taunton Municipal Airport Commission has tentatively approved the startup of skydiving operations at the airport, possibly beginning midway thru or at the end of May.

As a result of this expected happening it will be necessary for the relocation of your model helicopter club operations. Please contact me [after April 25th] to review an area within the airport where your club may continue to operate.

Also, we request your presence at our Annual Open House and Neighborhood Field Day to be held this year on Saturday, June 16, 2012.

Thank you for your time and consideration . . .

Sincerely,

Dan Raposa
Airport Manager

Airfield Usage

Page 1 of 1

From: airportdjr <airportdjr@aol.com>

To: SCH <SCH@HanlonLawOffice.com>

Subject: Airfield Usage

Date: Thu, Apr 26, 2012 12:37 pm

Attachments: Rotary_Wing_Club_Notice.doc (37K)

15

Hi Sherri . . .

It has been brought to my attention that you were contacted by concerned individuals regarding their use of a section of the Taunton Airport for model airplane flying. [Please note: "model airplane" flying is not allowed because of their potential to invade aircraft operating airspace, but lower flying "model helicopter" usage is permitted.

In difference to what you may have been told please find attached a letter that I sent to the leader of the East Taunton Rotary Wing Club explaining what is happening and how we are willing to resolve any inconvenience that their relocation may create.

As always, please feel free to contact me with any issues and concerns that affect our city airport.

Regards,

Dan Raposa, Manager 508-821-2973

Re: Airfield Usage

Page 1 of 1

From: Sherry Costa Hanlon <admin@hanlonlawoffice.com>

To: airportdjr <airportdjr@aol.com>

Subject: Re: Airfield Usage

Date: Thu, Apr 26, 2012 4:21 pm

16

Hi Dan:

Thanks for the e-mail and update. I hope I didn't misrepresent the issues presented to me as it was a long night Tuesday. No one was complaining. The people who called me must have received information from Butch Burgo. I asked Butch and he seems to understand and was fine with everything.

I think its more "curiosity" on the part of those calling. As you know, any little change seems to spark an avalanche of questions.

Thanks again for the quick response.

Sherry Costa Hanlon, Esq. Attorney At Law Four Winthrop Street Taunton MA 02780 508.828.9393 508.828.9494 fax

--- On Thu, 4/26/12, airportdjr@aol.com <airportdjr@aol.com> wrote:

From: airportdjr@aol.com <airportdjr@aol.com>

Subject: Airfield Usage

To: SCH@HanlonLawOffice.com

Date: Thursday, April 26, 2012, 12:37 PM

Hi Sherri . . .

It has been brought to my attention that you were contacted by concerned individuals regarding their use of a section of the Taunton Airport for model airplane flying. [Please note: "model airplane" flying is not allowed because of their potential to invade aircraft operating airspace, but lower flying "model helicopter" usage is permitted.

In difference to what you may have been told please find attached a letter that I sent to the leader of the East Taunton Rotary Wing Club explaining what is happening and how we are willing to resolve any inconvenience that their relocation may create.

As always, please feel free to contact me with any issues and concerns that affect our city airport.

Regards,

Dan Raposa, Manager 508-821-2973



Holy Ghost Society of East Taunton, Inc.

545 Middleboro Avenue

P. O. Box 42

East Taunton, Massachusetts 02718

May 21, 2012

Dear Friend(s):

You are cordially invited to attend our Annual Holy Ghost Feast celebrating our 78th Anniversary, which will take place on Friday, July 6, Saturday July 7, and Sunday, July 8, 2012 at our grounds located at 545 Middleboro Avenue, East Taunton.

We would be honored if you would take part in our procession on Sunday, July 2012. We will be leaving our grounds at 10:00 a.m. to proceed to the Holy Family Church for the 11:00 a.m. Mass for our crowning ceremony. Following our return to our grounds we will be serving FREE SOUPAS to all in attendance.

We have enclosed a return post card to indicate whether or not you will be taking part in our procession on July 8^{th} .

We look forward to seeing you at our Feast this year in celebration of our 78^{th} Anniversary.

Respectfully yours,

HOLY GHOST SOCIETY, INC.

Barbara Monteiro, Secretary





7017 JUN - I P 1: 50

JUNE 5, 2012

HONORABLE THOMAS C. HOYE, JR., MAYOR COUNCIL PRESIDENT RYAN C. COLTON AND MEMBERS OF THE MUNICIPAL COUNCIL

PLEASE NOTE:

THE FOLLOWING COMMITTEE MEETINGS HAVE BEEN SCHEDULED FOR TUESDAY, JUNE 5, 2012 AT 5:30 P.M. AT THE TEMPORARY CITY HALL AT MAXHAM SCHOOL, 141 OAK STREET, TAUNTON, MA. 02780, IN THE CHESTER R. MARTIN MUNICIPAL COUNCIL CHAMBERS

5:30 P.M.

THE COMMITTEE ON FINANCE & SALARIES

- 1. MEET TO REVIEW THE WEEKLY VOUCHERS & PAYROLLS FOR CITY DEPARTMENTS
- 2. MEET TO REVIEW REQUESTS FOR FUNDING
- 3. MEET WITH THE CITY AUDITOR TO DISCUSS A SPECIAL PURPOSE ACCOUNT FOR SICK LEAVE BUYBACK
- 4. MEET TO REVIEW MATTERS IN FILE

THE COMMITTEE ON POLICE AND LICENSE

- 1. MEET WITH THE POLICE CHIEF AND DETECTIVE SMITH ON APPLICATION FOR APPOINTMENT AS CONSTABLE FOR PHILIP WARISH, 63 RAILROAD AVE., TAUNTON RENEWAL
- 2. MEET WITH THE POLICE CHIEF AND DETECTIVE SMITH ON THE FOLLOWING PETITIONS FOR RENEWAL OF BILLIARD TABLE LICENSES:
 - A. AUGUST CHAVES, 33 MALCOLM CIR., TAUNTON FOR TAUNTON EAGLES SOCCER CLUB, 29 OAK ST. ONE TABLE
 - B. DENISE ASACK, 96 SACHEM ROCK AVE., E. BRIDGEWATER FOR BOBBY'S PLACE, 62 WEIR STREET TWO TABLES
 - C. THOMAS CUNNIFF OF REHOBOTH AND ARTHUR TRAVERS, JR. OF TAUNTON D/B/A MCGRATH'S CAFÉ, 125 WEST WATER STREET, TAUNTON ONE TABLE
 - D. WILLIAM DESA, 14 WHITTENTON ST., TAUNTON D/B/A THE BILLY CLUB CAFÉ, 53 GROVE STREET, TAUNTON ONE TABLE
 - E. JOHN ARRUDA D/B/A TAUNTON PORTUGUESE AMERICAN CIVIC CLUB, 175 SCHOOL STREET, TAUNTON ONE TABLE
- 3. MEET WITH THE POLICE CHIEF AND DETECTIVE SMITH ON THE FOLLOWING PETITIONS FOR TEMPORARY FIXED VENDOR LICENSES:
 - A. MARK GUZMAN, 8 ALPINE AVE., TAUNTON D/B/A MARK'S BAY ST. TAKE OUT, 314 BAY STREET.

MUNICIPAL COUNCIL COMMITTEE AGENDA - CONTINUED

- B. SHEILA COOK, 9 CORAM ST., TAUNTON FOR TAUNTON AREA SCHOOL TO CAREER, INC., 45 BROADWAY RENEWAL ALSO REQUESTING TO HAVE THE FEE WAIVED AS THEY ARE A NON-PROFIT
- C. GEORGE DEVINCENT, 107 CASTLE DRIVE, WAREHAM, MA D/B/A GEORGE'S CHRISTMAS TREES, 1940 BAY STREET (NORTH TAUNTON BAPTIST CHURCH) RENEWAL
- D. GEORGE DEVINCENT OF 26 STRAWBERRY LANE, ATTLEBORO FOR GEORGE'S HOT DOGS AND MORE, 775 JOHN QUINCY ADAMS ROAD, TAUNTON NEW
- 4. MEET WITH THE POLICE CHIEF AND DETECTIVE SMITH ON THE FOLLOWING PETITIONS FOR ANTIQUE LICENSES:
 - A. JAMES SILVIA, JR., 45 BAYLIES RD., TAUNTON D/B/A MEMORABLE MEMORABILIA, 45 BAYLIES ROAD FOR INTERNET SALES RENEWAL
 - B. TIMOTHY CUMMINGS D/B/A EANTIQUEBROKER CONSULTING SERVICE, 4 OXFORD ST., TAUNTON RENEWAL
- 5. MEET WITH THE POLICE CHIEF AND DETECTIVE SMITH ON THE FOLLOWING PETITIONS FOR SECOND HAND ARTICLE LICENSES:
 - A. NANCY SOUZA, PRESIDENT, THE BARGAIN BAZAAR THRIFT SHOP, 320 BAY STREET, TAUNTON RENEWAL ALSO REQUESTING TO HAVE THE FEE WAIVED AS THEY ARE A NON-PROFIT
 - B. RAYMOND BEAUVAIS, 53 E. GLEN DR., TAUNTON D/B/A BEAUVAIS BICYCLE SHOP, 181 WHITTENTON ST. RENEWAL
- 6. MEET WITH THE POLICE CHIEF AND DETECTIVE SMITH ON THE FOLLOWING PETITIONS FOR LIVERY LICENSES:
 - A. JOHN PACHECO, 66 MARY DRIVE, TAUNTON FOR AIRPORT EXPRESS DIRECT, INC., 66 MARY DRIVE ONE VEHICLE RENEWAL
 - B. GABRIEL PIRES, 29 ORCHARD ST., TAUNTON, FOR LINK TRANSPORT SYSTEMS INC., 447 BROADWAY – FIVE VEHICLES – RENEWAL
- 7. MEET WITH THE POLICE CHIEF AND DETECTIVE SMITH ON PETITION OF JAMES PERRY, 433 ROBINSON STREET, RAYNHAM FOR RENEWAL OF OLD GOLD LICENSE D/B/A PERRY JEWELER, INC., 400 BROADWAY, TAUNTON
- 8. MEET WITH THE POLICE CHIEF AND DETECTIVE SMITH ON PETITION OF ARTHUR PIMENTA, JR., 142R FREMONT STREET, TAUNTON FOR RENEWAL OF JUNK COLLECTOR'S LICENSE D/B/A ARTHUR PIMENTA, JR., 147 FREMONT STREET
- 9. MEET WITH THE POLICE CHIEF AND DETECTIVE SMITH ON PETITION OF JOSEPH ENOS, 730 COHANNET ST., TAUNTON FOR RENEWAL OF JUNK COLLECTOR AND JUNK DEALER'S LICENSES FOR SONE ALLOYS INC. D/B/A ENOS METALS, 18-28 DANA STREET, TAUNTON
- 10. MEET WITH THE POLICE CHIEF AND DETECTIVE SMITH ON PETITION OF DAVID BOYER FOR RENEWAL OF JUNK DEALER'S LICENSE D/B/A SCRAP BROS. RECYCLING, 56 FIDDLERS WAY, EAST TAUNTON

PAGE THREE

MUNICIPAL COUNCIL COMMITTEE AGENDA - CONTINUED

- 11. MEET WITH THE POLICE CHIEF TO DISCUSS SIGNS AT COYLE CASSIDY
- 12. MEET WITH THE POLICE CHIEF FOR AN UPDATE ON THE SPEED STUDY FOR COHANNET STREET
- 13. MEET WITH THE POLICE CHIEF TO DISCUSS REPORT OF SAFETY OFFICER REGARDING LONGWOOD AVENUE AND REQUEST FOR SPEED BUMPS
- 14. MEET WITH THE POLICE CHIEF TO DISCUSS REPORT OF SAFETY OFFICER REGARDING PARKING CONCERNS ON COHANNET STREET BETWEEN WINTHROP STREET AND INTERSECTIONS OF BARNUM AND WEST WEIR STREETS
- 15. MEET WITH THE POLICE CHIEF TO DISCUSS REPORT OF SAFETY OFFICER REGARDING SIGNAGE ON SOUTH PRECINCT STREET
- 16. MEET WITH THE POLICE CHIEF TO DISCUSS REPORT OF SAFETY OFFICER REGARDING SPEEDING AND RECKLESS DRIVING CONCERNS ON CRANE AVENUE SOUTH
- 17. MEET WITH THE POLICE CHIEF TO DISCUSS REPORT OF SAFETY OFFICER CONCERNING DIGHTON AVENUE
- 18. MEET TO REVIEW MATTERS IN FILE

THE COMMITTEE ON SOLID WASTE

- 1. MEET AND APPROVE THE TRASH ABATEMENTS PROVIDED BY THE D.P.W.
- 2. MEET AND REVIEW THE CURBSIDE TRASH AND RECYCLING CONTRACTS WITH THE D.P.W. COMMISSIONER
- 3. MEET AND DISCUSS AND MAKE A FINAL RECOMMENDATION FOR TRASH BAG FEE WITH THE D.P.W. COMMISSIONER AND HIS TEAM.
- 4. MEET TO REVIEW MATTERS IN FILE

THE COMMITTEE OF THE COUNCIL AS A WHOLE

- 1. MEET WITH KEVIN SHEA, DIRECTOR OF THE OFFICE OF ECONOMIC AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT TO DISCUSS THE CHADWICK'S DECERTIFICATION, TAUNTON MEDICAL DECERTIFICATION, BAY STATE CRUCIBLE DECERTIFICATION AND MAILCOUPS TIF AMENDMENT.
- 2. MEET WITH KEVIN SCANLON, CITY PLANNER FOR A PRE-REVIEW HEARING ON THE PROPOSED ZONING CHANGES
- 3. MEET TO REVIEW MATTERS IN FILE.

RESPECTFULLY,

COLLEEN M. ELLIS

CLERK OF COUNCIL COMMITTEES